MEMORANDUM

RE: National Commission on Egg Nutrition "Infornam Deposition" with
Henry Blackburn

On 24 March 1975, when I indicated to Mr. James Fox of the NCEN that
if he wished to bring an associate and stenographer to our scheduled meeting
or otherwise document our conversation, that I felt FTC lawyers should be
present, Mr. Fox summarily requested the enclosed supboena issued on me
and my records going back 10 years.

I trust that your interview with him has gone better. I and the FIC
lawyers consider my request normal and reasonable and the enclosed subpoena

as harrassment and intimidation of an expert witness who is not a litigant

" in this matter.

In fact, we see no reason why there should be any obligation beyond the
expert testimony at the hearing.
The enclosed is for your information only and no action or reply is

requested.




